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Regulatory Alert - Ukraine 
 

Possible changes to labelling format for radio and telecommunications 

terminal equipment 

 

Further to PCS’ Regulatory Update issued on 20th July 2017 concerning the new labelling format 

for radio and telecommunications terminal equipment imported to Ukraine, the Ministry of 

Economic Development and Trade of Ukraine has since developed a Draft Decision which 

proposes the possible application of labelling in either extended or short format, as shown below:  

 

1. Extended format (current labelling format) 

 

 

         

 

                 UA.TR. YYY 

Where: 

UA – stands for Ukraine;  

TR – а provisional symbol of a Conformity Assessment Body (CAB) that is assigned to perform conformity assessment to 

the requirements of technical regulations;  

YYY - serial number of the CAB 

 

2. Short format (proposed additional format) 

 

         YYY 

Where: 

YYY - serial number of the CAB 
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If implemented, these new labelling requirements will only apply to devices that fall under Technical 

Regulation for Radio and Telecommunications Terminal Equipment. Devices that fall under Technical 

Regulations for EMC, Safety and RoHS are not affected.  

 

An expected timeframe for a decision to be made regarding these proposed changes is currently 

unknown. Until then, only the extended format of labelling should be applied to radio and 

telecommunications terminal equipment imported to Ukraine.  

 

PCS will continue to monitor any developments and will keep customers updated once more 

information becomes available. 
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